**Sent:** 5/01/2020 9:35:09 PM

Subject: Notice of proposed development Application no. DA2018/1654 - amended plans

Dear Council members,

I would like to mention I'm a long-term resident of Belrose, and am concerned that the greater part of Forest Way appears set to become an aged ghetto. We have Gleneaon, Wesley Gardens and the Belrose Country Club already within a short distance of each other. This is not why we chose to live in this area.

Also, the total clearing of vegetation seems drastic as our birds and small native animals need a habitat, which appears to be shrinking month by month. Surely native shrubs could be spared and protected from the builders etc.

Not everybody wants to live cheek by jowl in buildings with stairs or lifts, as in Manly and Dee Why. Please consider the residents that make up this community, before allowing it to be sacrificed for extra rates etc.

Sincerely,

(Mrs) Beatrice Yell.